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Road Closure Advisory 
 
 
Sent May 23, 2025 
 

Highway 893 at Islay single lane closed for rail crossing repair 
 
Travelers will face a minor daytime delay starting May 27, 2025 at the CN Rail crossing on Highway 
893, near the hamlet of Islay, as workers undertake rail systems repairs. 
 
CN Rail requested 13 hours closure between 7:00 a.m. and 8:00 p.m. to allow workers time to 
repair the rail crossing. 
 
Signs and automated flaggers will be on site to direct traffic and speeds will be reduced to 50 km/h. 
Motorists should use caution in this area. Fines for speeding are doubled in construction zones 
when workers are present. 
 
Up-to-date road information, including traffic delays, is a click or a call away. Call 5-1-1 toll-free, visit 
or follow us on Twitter @511Alberta to get on the road to safer travel. 
 
 
Inquiries may be directed to: 
Derrick Wilson 
Operations Manager 
Transportation 
780-853-8182 
derrick.wilson@gov.ab.ca 
 

 

To call toll-free within Alberta dial 310-0000. 
 

http://bit.ly/11OxT6B
mailto:derrick.wilson@gov.ab.ca

